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MEMORANDUM

To: Joint Fiscal Committee Members

From: Nathan Lavery, Fiscal Analyst

Date: January 7, 2013

Subject: JFO #2662, #2663

In accordance with a standing request by members of the Joint Fiscal Committee, the following items will be
held for legislative review:

JFO #2662 – Request to establish a 3% fee for credit card payment of tax bills to the Vermont
Department of Taxes. This fee is proposed to sunset in two years. This request applies to credit card
payments only. Taxpayers retain the ability to pay tax bills without additional fees by paying with cash,
check, or electronic check (ACH). The proposed 3% fee will replace the existing fee structure (no fee for
payments below $200, 2% for payments of at least $200) which is administratively burdensome and has
results in taxpayers using a loophole to avoid payment of the fee (by submitting multiple payments of $199).
[JFO received 01/06/14]

JFO #2663 – Request to establish a 3% fee for over-the-counter credit card payment of DMV fees at
DMV branch offices. This fee will replace the 2.5% fee currently applied to this type of payment. This
request applies to credit card payments only. Customers retain the ability to pay bills without additional fees
by paying with cash or check. The existing 2.5% fee was adopted in 2009 with the expectation that it could
be increased after an initial period of evaluation.
[JFO received 01/06/14]

In accordance with 22 V.S.A. § 953 (c)(2), JFO #2662 and #2663 are not accepted unless and until approved
by the General Assembly.

Questions and requests for materials associated with these items can be directed to the Joint Fiscal Office
(Nathan Lavery at (802) 828-1488; nlavery@leg.state.vt.us).










